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Upcoming Meetings
& Events

• Friday, March 13
7:30 pm
General Meeting
Elections
Speaker: Ed S.
Topic: Canadian Types 1858-
1967

• Wednesday, March 18
7:30 pm
Board Meeting

• Friday, April 10
7 pm
General Meeting
Officer Installation

Cupertino Coin Club meets at 
St Joseph of Cupertino Catholic 
Church in the Community 
Center. The church is located 
at 10110 North DeAnza Blvd. 
in Cupertino. Meetings feature 
an auction, show & tell, speaker 
or presentation, and a drawing. 
Refreshments are served. 

Youth are welcome!!

 

In Memory- Dennis Jow
     CCC Member Dennis Jow passed away February 15 after a long 
illness. He was born and raised in San Francisco but lived in San 
Jose. Dennis is survived by his wife Wanda and his son Jason, as 
well as his mother, one sister, and one brother. Private services 
will be held. 
     Dennis was member number 965 of Cupertino Coin Club,
joining in February 2004. He was a paid up Life Member and 
would have been a Life Member in 2019. Dennis was a part-time 
coin dealer who regularly attended the Cupertino Coin Show. He 
and Wanda always reserved two window tables in the small room. 
He was an ardent supporter of the coin drawing and distributed 
many show cards. He was always cheerful and helpful and will be 
missed by all.

The Weather Was Too Good…

     The weather was too good … good for outdoor activities but not 
for coin show attendance. Our 2015 Cupertino Coin Club’s Show 
had lower attendance and the bourse wasn’t a sellout BUT due 
to our many energetic club helpers, there were exciting exhibits, 
good polish hotdogs, a gold and silver drawing and many happy 
collectors and dealers at the show’s end.
     The CCC Board devoted many hours planning for the show. I 
would like to thank all members for their suggestions and help. 
Special Thanks go to the Committee Chairs: Gary (Finance, 
medals, drawing, front desk), Bruce Br. (Bourse, advertising), 
Pearl Lo (Postcard mailing), Keith S. (Electrical), Emile M.(Food 
concession), Richard Shu. (Publicity) and Michael Turrini 
(Information Table). 
     These chairs couldn’t do their work without the help of members 
who helped before to the show, during the show, and after the 
show. The Cupertino Coin Club is very fortunate to have these 
hard working helpers: Kim A., Linda G., Fred D., Martha D., Ron 
Ike., Allison Paker, Steve Kooij, Alex Tr., Suzanne Tr., Granville 
G.(father), Granville G. (son), Howard W., Greg J., Stephen L., 
Drake L., Don Ba., Harold W., and Lyle Okamoto. Thank You! 



Prices from
March 9, 2015

Gold: $1163.80/troy ounce
Silver: $15.73/troy ounce
Platinum: $1142.00/troy ounce
Palladium: $815.00/troy ounce
Copper: $2.6665/pound
Australian dollar=US$0.7662
Canadian dollar=US$0.7912
British pound=US$1.5103
Euro=US$1.0823
Swiss franc=US$1.0128
100 Japanese yen=US$0.82
10 Mexican pesos=US$0.645

Upcoming Mint 
Releases!

• March 10- 2015 Presidential $1 
Coin Proof Set™
• March 12- 2015 American 
Eagle One-Ounce Gold Proof 
Coin; One-Half Ounce Gold 
Proof Coin; One-Quarter Ounce 
Gold Proof Coin; One-Tenth 
Ounce Gold Proof Coin
• March 12- 2015 American 
Eagle Four-Coin Proof Set
• March 13- 2015 March of 
Dimes Proof Silver Dollar; 
Uncirculated Silver Dollar
• March 19- 2015 Native 
American $1 Coin Roll (P), Coin 
Roll (D), 100-Coin Bag (P), 100-
Coin Bag (D), 250-Coin Box (P), 
250-Coin Box (D)
• March 24- 2015 United States 
Mint Proof Set®

Dates are subject to change

You did a Fantastic Job!
     These Magnificent 27 worked hard so we can enjoy the hot dogs, 
Togo sandwiches, prizes, refreshments, and rent for our monthly 
meetings. 
     Special Thanks to Joe Jur. for helping setup the electrical cords 
and the Peninsula Coin Club for the use of its electrical cords.  
Thank you exhibitors (Allison, Gary, & Keith) for your interesting 
exhibits and to CCC members for buying drawing tickets.

Mahalo & Aloha,
Al Lo
General Chairman

Thank you, Harold!
          A big thank you goes to Harold W. for his talk at the 
February meeting on Anatomy of a Currency Note. Harold had 
everyone pull out a dollar so he could point out some of the small 
notations on a dollar and what they mean. Harold pointed out the 
plate position number, the obligation, series, and signatures. He 
explained how many colored seals have been on currency over 
the years and how by 2020 new ten-dollar bills must have tactile 
features for the blind. Thanks again Harold!

Nominations are Open
     The elections for the 2015-2016 Board of Directors will take 
place at our meeting in March. The current ballot is:
President- Greg J.
Vice President- Open
Youth President- Alex T.
Recording Secretary- Lyle Okamoto
Corresponding Secretary- Al Lo
Treasurer- Gary
Historian- Harold W.
Board Members- Steve Kooij, Steven L., Howard W., Martha D., 
Suzanne T., and Allison Paker
If you are interested in running for the board, see Nominations 
Chair Al Lo at Friday’s meeting.

Dues are Due!
     Dues are now due for 2015! Remember our dues help pay for 
fun events like Hot Dog Nights and the Annual Banquet so it’s 
important to stay current. Dues are only $5 for adults and $1 for 
youth. To pay your dues, please see Membership Chair Al Lo.
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• Club President Emile M. called 
our meeting to order at 7:42 
p.m.  Emile welcomed everyone.  
There were 40 in attendance, 
including five youths.
• Ken B. masterfully called our 
club auction, and Alex T. and 
Pano R. were our youth runners.  
Fred D. passed out Attendance 
Drawing tickets.
• Al Lo’s granddaughter Jessica 
drew our winning Attendance 
Prize ticket.
Attendance Prize:  Duane B. 
(1996-S Jefferson nickel, PCGS 
PR-69DCAM)
• Mario M. drew our winning 
Buyer’s Prize ticket.
Buyer’s Prize:  Bill Sh. (1929 
Indian 0.999 fine 1-oz. copper 
medal)
• President Emile M. asked if 
we had any guests or long-time 
members who had returned.  
Gene Berry introduced himself.  
Gene is a board member of 
California State Numismatic 
Association and a member of 
Vallejo Numismatic Society, 
Fairfield Coin Club, and Diablo 
Numismatic Society.  Long-time 
member Thomas Ar., Member 
#91, returned and said hello.
• Announcements followed.  
Gene B. espoused the virtues 
of CSNA membership.  Lyle 
Okamoto announced the 
upcoming coin shows, including 
our very own CCC Show on 
Sunday, February 15, 2015.  Al 
Lo announced that only 43 of 

47 tables had been sold at our 
coin show.  Al noted that show 
expenses were going up and that 
drawing ticket sales were down 
by about ten books.
• President Emile M. presented 
a coveted President’s Award 
to Shawn Ch.  Emile gave the 
membership card for Brandon 
Ch. to his brother Shawn.
• We wished Happy Birthday to 
our February birthday members.  
Birthday member Emile M. was 
the only one in attendance.
Birthday Prize:  Emile M. (2014 
Year of the Horse 0.999 fine 1-oz. 
copper medal)
• Harold W. introduced Show 
and Tell.  There were fourteen 
presenters, including:
a) Alex T.- Australian Boy Scouts 
coins
b) Shawn Ch.- new coins for his 
type set
c) Mario M.- 50 rupees!
d) Keith S.- copper half dollar 
pattern, security camera pictures
e) Ken B.- FUN 2015 pulled 
proofs
f) Al Lo- $2 FRN radar note
g) Harold W.- $10 Seattle 
National Bank note with Titles 3 
and 4
h) Ed S.- James I, England, gold 
20 shillings, 1603
i) George T.- COINage 
Magazines, 1981-84, featuring 
his articles
j) Suzanne T.- local history
k) Lyle Okamoto- Dollar Tree 
treasures

l) Gary- Macrinus, Roman silver 
denarius, A.D. 317-318
m) Howard W.- Oddfellows 
Lodge, Dover, KS; Rebekah 
Lodge, Windsor, CO
n) Emile M.- 1934 Buffalo nickel 
found in change
• For participation in Show 
and Tell, youth member Alex 
T. received an 1892 history 
medal, “Bicycle Craze Grows in 
America.”
• Betty H. drew our winning 
Show and Tell Prize ticket.
Show and Tell Prize:  Lyle 
Okamoto (2011 Indian Head 
0.999 fine 1-oz. copper medal)
• Gary displayed our CCC show 
drawing prizes, including $5 
gold, $2.50 gold, and NGC silver 
Eagles.
• Harold W. gave his fascinating 
talk, “Anatomy of Small Size 
Currency.”
• A break was called.  Martha 
D. sold drawing tickets on 
behalf of our club.  During the 
break, five youths participated 
in our Youth Drawing.  Betty H. 
and Dan Br. brought German 
chocolate cakes, cream cakes, 
glazed cinnamon rolls, cookies, 
lemon brownies, donut holes, 
coffee, goodness, and love.  Greg 
J. brought sodas and apple juice.  
Fred D. brought ice.  Fred also 
helped with clean-up.
• Old Business:  none
• New Business:  none

Recap of the General Meeting on February 13, 2015



• Drawing Time.  Howard W. 
drew our first two winning 
tickets.
1.  Gary
2.  Al Lo
3.  Joe M.
4.  John Mi.

5.  Emile M.
6.  Al Lo
7.  Martha D.
8.  Jessica (2002-D Sacagawea 
dollar, donated by Gene B., 
CSNA)
Grand Prize:  Martha D. 

(Somalia, 2014, 100 shillings, 
EARLY RELEASES, NGC MS-
69)

• Our meeting adjourned at 9:59 
p.m.
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Recap of the Board Meeting on February 18, 2015
President:  Emile M.
Youth President:  Alex T.
Treasurer:  Gary
Recording Secretary:  Lyle 
Okamoto
Historian:  Harold W.
Past President:  Fred D.
Board Members (4):  Steve Kooij, 
Allison Paker, Suzy T., and Howard 
W.

• There were ten board members 
and no guests present.
• Recording Secretary Lyle 
Okamoto arrived late and reported 
nothing new.
• Youth Advisor Gary reported five 
youths participated in our Youth 
Drawing.  Everyone was happy.
• Joint Picnic.  It was reported that 
San Jose Coin Club had decided 
not to host the Joint Picnic this 
year.  A spirited discussion ensued.
• Banquet Chair Gary reported 
that it will be at the Blue Pheasant 
in October.  More banquet 
information will follow later.

• Medals Chair Gary reported that 
our Medal Design Contest will be 
in April.
• Old Business:  Our proposed 
amendments to our club bylaws 
will be published for one more 
month and voted upon at our 
March General Meeting.
• Fred D. inquired about the Boy 
Scouts Venturer’s Program.  The 
matter was tabled until the future.
• New Business:  a) Bill Green 
offered us a club table at his 
Sunnyvale Dominion Hotel show 
on Saturday and Sunday, February 
27-28, 2015.  President Emile M. 
said to pass this back to Al Lo 
since this was a Membership Chair 
promotion.
b) Fred D. showed a Scott Griffin 
Santa Clara show ticket form and 
confirmed show dates of April 
17-19, 2015, and September 4-6, 
2015.  Fred said that the number of 
tickets will be reduced from 2500 
to 2000.
c) Harold W. noted that we used to 

have club business cards.  Harold 
suggested that we make new ones 
with our new meeting location.  
Gary and Suzy T. will price calling 
cards (quantity of 1000).
• Show Business:  Harold W. noted 
that our cash box lid was not 
hinged.  This was causing some 
inefficiency.  A discussion ensued.  
Emile M. gave a preliminary 
report on food sales.  Total sales 
were $267.27 and food cost was 
about $100.  Harold noted that the 
exhibit displays were very good.  
Gary reported that we sold out of 
silver medals, but we could use two 
more if anyone would part with 
theirs.
• Action Items:  Look into club 
business cards, new or modified 
cash box, and possible new venues 
for our coin show.
• Fred D. moved to adjourn.  
Steve Kooij seconded.  Our board 
meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m.

Constitutional Changes
     The Board of Directors have proposed some changes to our club’s constitution and by-laws.The 
changes can be found on the last six pages of the newsletter. Please read through them. They will appear 
twice in the newsletter and then be voted on at a general meeting. When you are reading the changes, 
the parts that are in red and struck-through will be removed. The parts in blue and underlined will be 
added.



APRIL

• Western States Token 
Society’s WEST’s Token 
Jamboree 2015
Friday, April 3  10-5:30
Saturday, April 4  10-5:30
Sunday, April 5  9-2:30
Clarion Inn
1401 Arden Way, Sacramento

• Sacramento Coin Show
Friday, April 3  10-6
Saturday, April 4  10-5

Clarion Inn
1401 Arden Way, Sacramento
$3; $2 with printout of page at 
mcintoshcoins.com

• Santa Clara Coin, Stamp, & 
Collectibles Show
Friday, April 17  10-7
Saturday, April 18  10-6
Sunday, April 19  10-4
Santa Clara Convention Center
5001 Great America Pkwy., 
Santa Clara
$6; good for all three days

$2 off with coupon at 
griffincoins.com

MAY

• Sacramento Valley Coin 
Club’s  58th Spring Show
Friday, May 1  10-6
Saturday, May 2  10-4
Four Points by Sheraton
4900 Duckhorn Dr., Sacramento
$3; $1 off with coupon at 
sacvalcc.org

UPCOMING COIN SHOWS!
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Happy Birthday!
     Happy birthday cheers go to our March birthday members. Happy Birthday, Samuel W., Brennan L., 
Melissa M., Tom K., Daniel K., Harold W., Justin M., Jonathan San M., and Alex T.!!!!

Medal Design Contest
     It’s time to break out your drawing pencils for the 2016 Medal Design Contest. The winning design 
will be featured on our 2016 medals. The following guidelines must be followed:

 • The design must be on unlined 
paper in a circle of six to eight 
inches in diameter.
 • The subject matter of your reverse 
design may be in the form of a 
single photo, postcard, or group 
of drawings in one design.  Not all 
members of our club are artists, so 
the subject matter may consist of 
cutout pictures and the like.
 • You may submit an explanation 
of your design.
 • You may submit a maximum of 
two designs.
 • The designer’s name or initials 
may not appear on the design or 
design explanation.  These will be 
added after the winning design is 
selected.
 • If your entry is of a private, 

commercial, trademarked, or 
copyrighted subject matter, 
then you must obtain written 
permission from the rights holder.  
If permission is not granted, then 
the runner-up design will be used.
 • The following information must 
be placed on the design:  “44th 
Coin Show”, “Napredak Hall”, and 
“February 2016”.
 • All entries may be submitted at 
a regular club meeting or mailed 
to the club at:  CCC Medal Design, 
P.O. Box 448, Cupertino, CA  
95015-0448.
 • All entries must be delivered to 
the President by 8:15 PM at our 
April 10, 2015 meeting or arrive 
at our club’s P.O. Box by April 10, 
2015.  The entries will be voted 

upon by our membership at our 
April 10, 2015 regular meeting.
 • In the event of IDENTICAL 
design submissions, the first design 
submitted will be entered in the 
design contest.
 • The winning design becomes 
the property of Cupertino Coin 
Club and will not be returned.  
All other entries will be returned.  
The Cupertino Coin Club Board 
of Directors reserves the right to 
modify the winning design to meet 
the requirements of the minting 
process.  Any modifications will be 
cleared with the designer.
 • The winning designer shall 
receive one copper medal as the 
winner’s prize.














